
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1st Session of the 59th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB1796 

 Version:  Introduced 

 Request Number:  5801 

 Author: Rep. Osburn 

 Date: 2/17/2023 

 Impact:  Budget Neutral 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB 1796 allows the Oklahoma Department of Mental Heath and Substance Abuse Services to 

enter into agreements to serve as a vendor with public sector employers wanting to offer 

employment assistance programs, such as those that help alleviate or correct mental and medical 

health problems, to its employees.  

 

Prepared By: Keana Swadley 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 1796 authorizes the Oklahoma Department of Mental Health and Substance Abuse Services 

(ODMHSAS) to serve as a vendor for public sector employers wishing to offer employment 

assistance programs or services to its employees. According to the ODMHSAS, this measure 

would be budget neutral in terms of costs and revenues generated. 

 

Prepared By: Jay St Clair, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 

 

 

 

 

 © 2023 Oklahoma House of Representatives, see Copyright Notice at www.okhouse.gov 

 

http://www.okhouse.gov/

